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Troop 243 Outings & Activities  October rolls in with several meetings dedicated to back packing which will prepare us for back pack camping in November.  All are invited to participate in the Archdiocese of Louisville’s Living Rosary celebration on October 6th but specifically our AAD participants will be there.  Those who choose upcoming training will have an opportunity to earn the First Aid merit badge which is a key merit badge to earn.  We are very excited to get to camp and climb at Torrent Falls this year.  It will be an amazing trip of fun camping and an entire day of climbing like few get to experience.  We wrap up the month with the normal leadership meetings and Geocaching!
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.
October 2nd, 7:00 PM  – Troop Meeting – Backpacking.  Service Patrol is Legion

October 9th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Backpacking at a remote site so there is no service patrol
October 16th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings.  Prepare for Torrent Falls

October 23rd, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Geocaching.  Service Patrol is Danger.
[image: image4.jpg]


Ad Altare Dei – Those scouts who are taking advantage of Mr. and Mrs. Crush’s generosity of time continue to study to earn the Ad Altare Dei or “At the Altar of God” religious medal.  On October 6th they will participate in the Living Rosary which is an offering that can be shared by anyone in the troop who wants to participate.  On the 13th, they will continue their studies by examining the Sacrament of Holy Orders.  Keep these scouts as well as Mr. and Mrs. Crush in your thoughts and prayers so they can be inspired and inspire.

Torrent Falls Camp Out – Torrent Falls is an area inside of Red River Gorge that offers a wonderful and somewhat unique opportunity to do some climbing.  This is an opportunity that very few organizations offer to their members so everyone is encouraged to take advantage of this chance to step out of that comfort zone.  From 9:30AM ‘til dusk on Saturday, scouts and leaders will have the opportunity to climb nonstop.  I suspect you will be eating a simple lunch so you will not be cutting into climbing time!  Those who want to participate must commit to the trip no later than Wednesday October 16th.  Details were in a previous weekly email and will also come out in subsequent weekly emails.

Medication Policy – Troop 243 finished formalizing a troop medication policy this past Monday and will roll it out during this month’s camp out.  Essentially, it does not move any responsibility for the administering and dosage of medication to any troop adult.  Any parent/guardian who is uncomfortable with their child being responsible is more than welcome to camp with us.  However, if you start camping with us you just might not want to stop!    The leader in charge, at his/her option, may chose to keep an individual’s medication in a locked box for the duration of the trip but will not be responsible for administering the medicine or “convincing” a scout to take it.  There is also a new medication form that is required for any scout that is taking medication or has just stopped taking this medication.  It simply provides a list of all medication that a scout is taking.  This form will not be collected by the Outdoor Scribe for privacy reasons.  It will only be collected and seen by the designated adult leader and will be destroyed at the end of the trip.  A new form is required for each trip.  This will help us make hospitals aware of each scout’s situation should the need arise.  We are also reaffirming each parent/guardian’s responsibility to come pick up his or her scout if the adults determine it is necessary.  This is true regardless of the distance that may need to be travelled.  This is part of the agreement that every parent signs for every trip and has been for quite some time.

Geocaching! – Yes Geocaching is going to be a subject of some of our meetings starting this month!  If you’ve never done it you are in for an interesting time.  This is as true of a treasure hunt as it gets.  You search for a treasure that has been hidden somewhere using coordinates provided by a geocaching organization.  When you arrive at your destination you will be rewarded with a small prize of some sort.  However, for the next person you are supposed to leave a prize behind of your own!

Troop Leadership Meetings – The Patrol Leader Council meeting scheduled for October will be held on October 27th  at 4:00 at St. Barnabas.  Adult leaders will meet October 28th at 7:00 for the ASM meeting and 8:00 for the committee meeting, in the St. Barnabas annex.  Everyone is invited to all of our meetings.




























